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Board of Directors Meeting Memo                                         May 11, 2022 
Subject: Discussion and Possible Action to Approve Making Pilot Routes 93 and 95 
Permanent 
 
Background 
The Pilot Route 93 Flex began service on August 22, 2019.  This service replaced the 
Route 63 The Wave service.  Pilot Route 93 serves Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi 
and Flour Bluff area on a year-round basis.  Pilot Route 95 began service on May 24, 
2019.  It is a seasonal service, which operates during the summer period, serving Corpus 
Christi, Ingleside, Aransas Pass, and Port Aransas areas.  As both services continue to 
demonstrate ridership and performance improvements, staff has been working to make 
these services permanent in alignment with Federal Transit Administration (FTA) 
regulations and internal policies. 
 
Identified Need 
Per the FTA, a pilot service is defined as a temporary demonstration project.  If a 
temporary service addition or change operates longer than 12 months, FTA considers it 
permanent.  In order to transition the services to a permanent status, a public hearing on 
this date is required in alignment with FTA Circular 9030.1E and the Public Input Policy.  
As of May 3, 2022, staff held eight outreach events at Texas A&M Corpus Christi, Staples 
Street Transfer Station, Southside Transfer Station, City of Port Aransas, and advertised 
the public hearing notice in multiple newspapers to collect feedback.  In addition, a nine 
question survey was conducted with the public in which 138 survey responses have been 
collected.  Based on the survey responses received, 100% are in favor of making Pilot 
Route 93 permanent and 87.5% are in favor of making Pilot Route 95 permanent. 
 
A Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 service equity analysis was completed as required 
by the FTA.  In regards to Pilot Route 93, no disparate impacts or disproportionate 
burdens were identified with the permanent addition of this service as multiple underlying 
services including Routes 3, 4, 5, 29, 37, and 60 are available within the Pilot Route 93 
service area.  In regards to Pilot Route 95, no disparate impacts or disproportionate 
burdens were identified with the permanent addition of this service as it removes existing 
service gaps in the San Patricio County area.  In making Pilot Routes 93 and 95 
permanent services, more service options are available to the public which results in no 
disparate impacts or disproportionate burdens on the basis of race, color, or national 
origin. 
 
Financial Impact 
The permanent operation of Routes 93 and 95 services are included within the Fiscal 
Year 2022 Operating Budget. 
 
Board Priority 
This item aligns with the Board Priority – Public Image and Transparency. 
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Committee Review 
Information regarding this item was presented at the Operations & Capital Projects 
Committee meetings held on March 23, 2022 and April 27, 2022. 

Recommendation 
Staff requests the Board of Directors approve making Pilot Routes 93 and 95 permanent. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Submitted by:  Gordon Robinson 
Director of Planning 

Reviewed by: Derrick Majchszak 
Managing Director of Operations 

Final Approval by:    ______________________ 
Jorge Cruz-Aedo 
Chief Executive Officer
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